
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes
Committee Meeting:  Monday 10 May 2010, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.
Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), John Child, Stephen George, John Kirkman, Philip Righton, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely, Kevan Holloway.
1. Apologies
Apologies had been received from John Pritchett. 

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The Minutes were approved as a correct record. 

3. Matters arising on the Minutes not covered Elsewhere
Minute 3.4.b.  Andrew Tabor had agreed to represent BAG on the Woodseats NAG. He had been unable to attend the April meeting and missed the May meeting as only informed of date after event but will be attending the June meeting.

Minute 3.4.e. John Child reported that the Community Hall had found no takers for the old stacking tables that were being disposed of. 

Minute 3.5.(i). Replacement trees were planted on the Old School Field on19th March. Regrettably it had not proved possible for Meadowhead School to take part. 

Minute 3. 5,(vi), The issue of a cigarette stubber was still being pursued with officials.

Minute 4.a.iii A metal construction park style bench would be installed near the playground. The Planter had been installed outside the Wollaton shops and the local shopkeepers were very appreciative.

Minute 4.a.v. BAG had run a stall at the Bradway Primary School parents evening on 24 March. 

Minute 4.c. The petrol strimmer had been ordered and more litter pickers and some hoops to keep bags open during use had been purchased and first used during the 27 March litter pick. 

4. Reports
     a. Chairman’s Report
(i) The litter March litter pick had been well attended with some 13 or more people filling more than a dozen bags. It is hoped that some of the young people using the cycle obstacles on the open space might be encouraged to be involved next time.  Maintenance sessions on the Old School Field had continued on the first Saturday of each month.

(ii) A revised format Traffic Plan had been received and would be circulated to committee members. Whilst easier to follow it still shows that action is still awaited for the advance Stop Sign on the approach to Tinkers Corner. At a meeting with Councillor Hill, Peter had discussed options for small scheme improvements covering Bradway, Totley and Dore. The closure of Abbeydale Garden Centre means that the site is likely to be developed shortly for a station car park prior to Rail Track’s proposals for extensions to Dore Station that might not be much before 2014.

(iii) The17 March Ward Forum had been fairly successful with another 9 issues raised, mostly in Totley.  However, the Dore Village Society was experiencing some temporary difficulty in identifying someone to take their turn in chairing the meetings, so  the next one (2ndJune) will be chaired by Peter and again be held at Totley Library.

(iv)  There had been an interesting presentation on Community Justice Panels prior to the last meeting of the South West Community Assembly (28th April).  These may be applicable here in appropriate circumstances.

(v)  The possibility of a grant towards our Fun Day expenses had been raised with the SW Community Assembly.

(vi)  The Scouts had confirmed that their hall could be used for the Fun Day (6th August) in the event that the Annexe was unavailable.

(vii) An article (with photograph) inviting local people to add their names to a petition on the BAG website calling for improvements to Tinkers Corner had been sent to the editor of the Bradway Bugle.

(viii)  Following a brief discussion it was agreed that a response similar to the one regarding 25 Rosamond Close would be sent in connection with an application to build 3 one-bedroom apartments adjacent to No 31 Rosamond Close.

  b. Secretary’s Report
Andrew Tabor had circulated information on Islamic Awareness Workshops to be held on 9 June, the Funding Fair on 13 May and information on activities for young people aged 8-16 being organised during the Spring break at various sites including football at Graves and Greenhill Parks.
  c. Treasurer’s Report
Peter Smithson reported that the BAG account was currently some £5986 in surplus, however this would reduce when outstanding bills for the Planter, Strimmer and new bench had been settled. 
  d. Membership Secretary’s Report
Over 100 households are signed up for this year and new subscriptions are still coming in.
6. Open Meeting: 16th March 
The main topic for discussion was Sustainable Bradway drawing on ideas outlined in a Bradway Bugle article by Rachel Smith. The Evening attracted some 27 people to consider the issues around a more sustainable or greener Bradway. It was agreed that there was much that could be done and that more articles in the Bradway Bugle would help inform a wider audience of what might realistically be achieved. The next meeting will be on 29 June when it is hoped that a representative from Veolia’s education department will give a presentation and answer questions related to the company’s role in recycling our rubbish.
 7. Future Activities
 (i)  Sunday 23rd May. Tony Smith will again lead us in Walking the Bounds.

(ii) Saturday 5 June, Old School Field litter pick.

(iii) Open Meeting, 29th June to consider recycling and waste disposal.  Speaker Will Holmes, Veolia Education Department. 

(iv) The main event for 2010 will be the Fun Day on Friday 6th August. It is now looking more likely that work on the Annex will have started so that the event will have to be held at Bradway Primary School. 
8. Future Committee Meeting dates were confirmed as 14 June and 20 Sept.
9. Other Business
John Child reported that the vicar of St Peter’s, who acted as ex-officio Chair of the Trustees of the Community Hall, would shortly be retiring. The trustees had agreed that, subject to agreement of the BAG Committee, the BAG Chairman should act as chair for the Trustees during the interregnum until a new Vicar is appointed to St Peters. Peter had expressed his willingness to fill the role on a temporary basis, with Fiona representing BAG during that period.  This arrangement was approved.

John Kirkman reported that he had so far located 11 of the 14 nesting boxes and that generally the bird population seems to have survived a harsh winter. He also sought agreement that members would ensure that the Planters were watered and deadheaded during July/August when he would not be available.

Peter Stubbs reported that he had now acquired a large scale map of Bradway.

Peter Smithson gave apologies for the June Committee meeting when he would be away. 

Fiona Vallely reported that the Bradway Primary School yr 5/6 football team had won a competition sponsored by Sheffield Wednesday and that as a result they would be heading to South Africa for the World Cup with the opportunity to see 2 games over a fortnight stay. Whilst Sheffield Wednesday was meeting the costs of the boys and two adults the school wanted to send a third teacher. It was agreed unanimously that the success of our young people should be acknowledged and that BAG would make a grant of £250 towards helping the school send a third teacher to look after this successful team.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.35 p.m.
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